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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
REPORT TO POLICY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 

  Agenda Item No 13 
 meeting date:  8 JUNE 2010 
 title: LONGRIDGE OVER 60’S CLUB GRANT REQUEST 
 submitted by:  DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES 
 principal author:  TRUDY HOLDERNESS 
 
1 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To consider a request from the Longridge Over 60’s Club for a grant towards the cost 

of the new rent proposed for use of Townley Buildings, Longridge. 
 
2 BACKGROUND 

 
2.1 In 1974 the former Longridge Urban District Council granted a lease to the Trustees 

of Longridge Over 60’s club of the ground floor premises at Townley Buildings, 
Longridge. The lease was for a term of 25 years at a nominal annual rent of 75 
pence per annum. 

 
2.2 Section 123 of the Local Government act 1972 allowed the council to charge less 

than the market rent if the lease it grants does not exceed seven years. The Council 
granted three subsequent leases at an annual rent of £1. The final lease was granted 
for a term of 1 Year from 30 August 2008. 

 
2.3 The Over 60’s club currently has 150 members and is open to everyone of that age 

in Longridge.  It provides a much needed and well-used service to the senior citizens 
of Longridge. The building is used by the club most days of the week for a variety of 
events. 

 
3 REVALUATION OF LEASE 
 
3.1 In June 2009 this committee agreed to grant both Lancashire County Council, who 

occupy part of the building for the Youth and Community Centre, and the Over 60’s a 
new fifteen year lease.  

 
3.2 As a result the North West Valuation Office was consulted and recommended that 

the Council charge the Longridge Over 60’s club an annual rent of £7,850 per annum 
for a fifteen year lease with five year rent reviews. 

 
3.3 Historically the Council has subsidised this rent but without a valuation the level of 

that subsidy has not been quantified.  
 
3 ISSUES 
 
3.1 The new rent level has now been set and the organisation has been contacted. The 

substantial increase in the proposed rent has a serious impact on the financial 
position of the club. The club has therefore requested that the council consider a 
grant towards the cost of the rent increase (See attached letter dated 5 March at 
annex 1)  

 
3.2 In the future the club is planning to refurbish the kitchen and entrance hall and early 

estimate of the cost is £2,500. This will have a substantial impact on the cash 
balances of the club. (See attached statement of accounts at appendix 2) 
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3.3 Any grant agreed could be funded from the extra rent that the Council will receive. 
 
4 RECOMMENDATION 
 
4.1 Committee consider whether to award a grant to the Longridge Over 60’s Club 

towards that new rent, and if so whether the grant should be in whole, in part or a 
temporary grant which is phased over a number of years. 

 
 
 
 
SENIOR ACCOUNTANT 
 
PF28-10/TH/AC 
28 May 2010 
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ANNEX 1 
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ANNEX 2 


